
  

Dear Presiding Officers 

I am pleased to provide you with my Annual Report 2021–22 for presentation 
to Parliament.  

This report covers VAGO's activities for the period 1 July 2021 to 30 June 2022.  
It has been prepared according to the Audit Act 1994 and the Financial Management  
Act 1994. It complies with the requirements of relevant Australian Accounting Standards 
and Interpretations, Standing Directions and Financial Reporting Directions.  

Yours faithfully 

Andrew Greaves 
Auditor-General 

21 September 2022 

The Hon Nazih Elasmar MLC 
President 
Legislative Council 
Parliament House 
Melbourne 

The Hon Maree Edwards MP 
Speaker 
Legislative Assembly 
Parliament House 
Melbourne 




